Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

September 2, 2015
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Village Hall, at 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 2nd of September, 2015 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor
Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee
Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Board of Trustees Announcements by Trustee Zirman
· The Library’s Fall Brochure is online.  Many programs are available.  
· The Library will be open again on Sunday’s.  

· The Community Center Construction is ongoing

· School is almost back in session.  

· There have been 582 fire calls to date this year.  They are seeking EMS volunteers.  

· A Joint 9/11 Memorial Service will be held at Engel Park in Ossining.  

· The Annual Fire Inspection will be on October 24th.  

· The Back with a Splash Pool Party will be on September 11th.  

· Community Day is scheduled for September 12th with a rain date of September 19th.  

· The new GaGa Court is open.  It was done by Liam Morrissey as his Eagle Scout project.  

Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· There are many projects going on throughout the Village.  
· A meeting will be held with the Westchester County DOT regarding funding and the coordination of the intersection project of Route 9A and North State Road.  

· The Con Edison gas work is slightly ahead of schedule.  

· The Fall Recreation Programs are getting ready to begin.  Visit the website for more information.  www.briarcliffmanor.org 

· The first half of Village Tax is at a 99% collection rate.  
· The Comfort Station at the Club Field should be operational by the end of the Fall.  

Public Comments

Ms. Ann Zimmerman of 319 Cedar Drive West stated she and a group of residents were concerned with the safety of the intersection at Cedar Drive West and Long Hill Road.  She requested a response to their emails and letters.  
Mayor Sullivan stated every letter and email was reviewed and the Board would look into the matter and respond when a conclusion was made.  

Trustee DeRose stated the Board would look for the best solution.  

Village Manager Zegarelli stated an analysis would be done.  

Ms. Nancy Cohen of 14 Juniper Place stated she appreciated the Board looking into the matter and the residents had been sending in letters and emails since 2003.  

Ms. Janet Marinachio of 34 Juniper Place stated it wasn’t a new issue and the school changed the bus route out of concern.  She further stated she believed the stop sign installed at Tuttle Road exacerbated speeding on Long Hill Road heading towards the train station.  

Ms. Donna Herman of 42 Juniper Place stated she was instrumental in changing the bus route and requested a solution be found before a tragedy occurred.  
The Board thanked the residents for bringing the matter to the public and assured them that they would look into it.  

Budget Transfers – FY 2014-2015 and FY 2015-2016

Mayor Sullivan stated the Budget Transfers were to cover a recently settled contract with the PBA.  She thanked Village Manager Zegarelli and Village Treasurer Rizzo for all their work.  

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the following budget transfers for FY 2014-2015 and FY 2015-2016 in the General Fund:
POLICE RETRO FY 14-15
From:

A1990.499

Contingency


$54,020.36
To:

A3210.101

Salary



$40,067.10



A3210.102

Overtime


$10,891.93



A3210.850

FICA Medicare

$3,061.33






TOTAL


$54,020.36
POLICE NEW HIRE FY 15-16
From:

A1990.499

Contingency


$67,962.53
To:

A3210.101

Salary



$53,132.02



A3210.104

Holiday


$1,859.62



A3210.113

Uniform/Cleaning

$670.00



A3210.820

Health



$7,272.45



A3210.850

FICA



$4,814.46



A1990.498

MTA



$213.98






TOTAL


$67,962.53

POLICE RETRO FY 15-16
From:

A3120.820

Retired PO Health

$22,159.00



A3120.850

Retired PO FICA

$260.33



A3120.104

Retired PO Holiday

$4,634.85



A3120.106

Retired PO Longevity
$675.00



A3120.113

Retired PO Uniform

$1,400.00






TOTAL


$29,129.18
To:

A3210.101

Salary



$21,653.62



A3210.102

Overtime


$2,488.41



A3120.104

Holiday


$2,892.10



A3120.112

Off Duty Work

$125.68



A3210.850

FICA Medicare

$1,969.37






TOTAL


$29,129.18
POLICE NEW HIRES FY 15-16
From:

A3120.850

Retired PO FICA

$2,111.17



A1990.499

PO 3 in Contingency
$55,759.72



A1990.499

Retro in Contingency
$48,800.00



A3120.840

Retirement


$32,037.88





TOTAL


$138,708.77

To:

A3210.101

Salary



$138,708.77

  
Adjournment

The Board wished everyone a Happy Labor Day.  

The next regular meeting of the Board of Trustees will be on Wednesday, September 16, 2015 at 8:00pm.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn into Executive Session to discuss a legal matter at 9:00pm and adjourned the regular meeting immediately thereafter.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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